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Dear Parents/Guardians,







August 30, 2019
Welcome Back!

Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year and to the Grade 4 class! My name is Brenda Fong and I am so pleased to be your child’s teacher! Next week will be a wonderful week getting to know your child! This will be an exciting year for your child at Edwards. The year will be filled with leadership opportunities and engaging curriculum. I look forward to working with you and to making this a positive year for your child! 

Communication

An effective education relies heavily on a respectful partnership between home and school. My contact information is: bfong@rockyview.ab.ca . The best ways to reach me are through email or a note in your child’s agenda, as I check my communication throughout the day. Please understand that emails sent after school hours many not receive a response until the following school day. If the question/concern is of a serious nature, please call the school at (403) 948-5922 to make an appointment with me or school administration. If your child is going to be away from school, please inform both the reception desk and myself. Also, please ensure that your phone number and email address is up-to-date in power school, so that I may contact you efficiently.
Blog

Our class blog will be up and running soon. Please go to: schoolblogs.rockyview.ab.ca/bfong/ . The password is: bfong . Here, you will find important information about units we are learning, along with student projects, class and school events, educational websites and fun photos of our special occasions and learning opportunities. 

Entry and Dismissal

Students from our class are to enter (from 8:50 am-9:00 am) and leave (at 3:36 pm Monday-Thursday and at 2:05pm on Fridays) via door D. If you are picking up your child, please wait outdoors in the vicinity of our assigned door D. 

Indoor and Outdoor Shoes

All students require two pairs of shoes for school purposes (both indoor and outdoor). Indoor shoes are necessary in order to participate safely in physical education and to maintain the cleanliness of our learning environment. Please label all of your child’s belongings.

Schedule

All subjects, with the exception of English Language Arts and Music, will be taught en français this year. If a child cannot participate in a class, for example, Physical Education, due to illness or injury, please send a note.

Agendas
We begin each day with a challenge that the students copy and answer in their agendas to give parents a small glimpse of what we are learning or discussing that day. Agendas are great communication tools. A signature in the agenda lets me know that you have read the challenge of the day or any messages. Also, be sure to check out the front pocket for important notes, field trip forms or homework. The agenda should be kept in your child’s backpack and brought to school everyday.

Snacks/Lunch/Water Bottles

The students have an opportunity to have a morning snack, lunch and afternoon snack everyday. Please pack as many healthy foods as you can to help your child concentrate and learn. Also, please supply a water bottle for your child that is labeled with his/her name.  Ensure that it comes home for cleaning on a regular basis.
Nut Aware

Please remember that we are a nut aware school. As such, peanuts and tree nuts are not to be brought to school. Thank you for understanding, as many of our students have life threatening allergies to these products. Our allergy policy can be found on the Edwards website: edwards.rockyview.ab.ca .

Headphones

It is recommended that your child have a clearly labeled headset or set of earphones in order to participate fully in on-line literacy and numeracy activities, as well as listening activities for use with the in-class technology. Please place them in a baggie with your child’s name on it.
Toys/Technology…
Just a reminder that students are responsible for their own items when brought to school. In addition, all electronics brought to school must be turned off and kept in your child’s backpack at all times including recess.
Volunteers

Thank you to those who signed up to help out in the classroom. The more, the merrier! Please note that all volunteers require a valid criminal background check to work in the school. Letters can be picked up at the main office. I appreciate your gift of time in the class and look forward to seeing you soon. 

Important Dates

September
3-First Day of Classes
19-Picture Day Grades K-2 (Gym Closed)
20-Picture Day Grades 3-5 (Gym Closed)
23-PL Day (No School)
26-Terry Fox Assembly and Run
Home Reading/Home Sight Word Programs
Students are expected to read for at least 20 minutes nightly. Please help your child set aside a dedicated time and place to achieve this goal. Students will track their efforts digitally through our blog site and can also record minutes in their agendas this year! Students may choose to read in either French or English. They are learning to self-monitor, by determining which books are a “good fit”. In addition, the school wide sight word program will begin in September (details to follow).
Did you know?

A student who reads 21.1 minutes per day encounters 1.8 million words a year, whereas a student who reads less than one minute per day sees only 8000 words a year. Put another way, the first student sees more words in two days that the second reads all year! (Cunningham & Stanovich, 2001)

I hope this letter has been useful to you. During these first weeks, we will be establishing classroom routines and building a collaborative learning community that will allow for an exciting and productive year together. I am truly looking forward to sharing this year of learning and exploration with your child. Here’s to a successful year at Edwards!

Sincerely,

Brenda Fong
bfong@rockyview.ab.ca
(403) 948-5922 ext 4784
ÉCOLE EDWARDS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL


241 Jensen Drive NE
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